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JANUARY CALENDAR  

Online at www.shir-chadash.org 

 

5 Kabbalat Shabbat 
 
6 Sharing Shabbat 
 Torah Study  
 9:15am 
 
8 Board Meeting 
 7:00pm 
 
12  Kabbalat Shabbat

  
19 Kabbalat Shabbat  
 
20 Sharing Shabbat 
 Torah Study 
 9:15am 
 
26   Kabbalat Shabbat 
 Shabbat Shira  
   

Services held at the Freedom Plains United  Presbyterian Church Route 55 and Stringham Road, LaGrange 

Looking Ahead–  

 
2/10 Sharing Shabbat 
 

 

Hail to the Chiefs 
 

“To everything there is a season” says the book of Koheleth/Ecclesiastes. 
But the season does not always come when you expect it. The end of the 
old year (on the Gregorian calendar) brings changes to Shir Chadash 
somewhat out of season. And as a congregation we begin the new year with 
expressions of thanks. 
 
Thanks to Bill Anshen for his time as president of the congregation. We 
thank Bill for his dedication, devotion and deep-seated commitment to the 
congregation. He came to the presidency of the congregation after fulfilling 
numbers of important roles in the life of the congregation. In his 
presidency—as in his earlier roles—he brought a depth of insight and 
understanding to his work and a profound loyalty to Jewish tradition. We 
are very much in Bill’s debt for all he has done for such a long time. May 
Shir Chadash continue to be enriched by Bill’s talents and devotion in 
other capacities in the years ahead. 
 
And thanks to Lindsey Turner for his enthusiastic acceptance of his 
elevation from vice-president of the congregation to president. Lindsey has 
been a tireless and devoted worker on behalf of the congregation in many 
capacities over the years. He can always be counted on to follow through 
with any task he accepts—and do it well. He brings a wisdom and 
insightfulness to his new role, a sagacity and reasoned calm. And he brings 
Nicky whose many gifts have enhanced the life of the congregation in her 
own right. We look forward to the course that Lindsey will chart, and to 
the pleasure of working alongside him. 
 
Bill and Lindsey both have been reliable and committed leaders. We thank 
both of them for what they have done, for their willingness to accept the 
mantle of leadership, and for what we know they will do to help Shir 
Chadash go from strength to strength. May they both find satisfaction and 
fulfillment in what they have done and what they will do. And may all of us 
be inspired by their examples to share our own gifts and accept our own 
roles in carrying the life of Shir Chadash forward. 
 

                                                           B’Shalom,  

Rabbi Daniel Polish  

From the Desk of Rabbi Daniel Polish 

2/3 Sharing Shabbat 
 Tu B’Shevat Seder 
 11:30am 

http://www.shir-chadash.org/
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Notes from Cantor Gail Hirschenfang 
 

 
Kol Isha: The Voice of the Woman Celebrated  

at January 26 MUSIC SABBATH 
 
Kol Isha—”The Voice of the Woman” is something we will ‘celebrate’ at our music Sabbath 
on Friday night, January 26th.  As liberal, Reform Jews we have embraced egalitarianism 
and, in doing so, have been enriched by extending equality to men and women engaged in 
Jewish ritual. In the Reform movement this has been the norm for the last 45 years, since 
the Hebrew Union College ordained its first woman Rabbi (Sally Priesand) in 1972 and, 
three years later, its first woman Cantor (Barbara Ostfeld).  As I am one of the first dozen or 
so women cantors, I can remember vividly the questions I would often receive such as: 
“what’s it like to be a woman cantor”; “do we call you cantorette”; or, my favorite, “what 
will we call your husband?” (I was single at the time!).  At the time I graduated the School 
of Sacred Music at the Hebrew Union College, being a woman on the pulpit was still quite a 
novelty.  This is far from the case today where the current Reform cantorate is about 65% 
female.  
 
So, when I say that we indeed ‘celebrate’ the voice of the woman throughout our modern, 
liberal Jewish community, this is not so for all denominations of Judaism.  The irony of 
calling this music Sabbath “Kol Isha” is that this is the Rabbinic term for the forbidding of 
men hearing the singing voice of a woman. For the Rabbis, the woman’s voice is erotic and 
could lead to arousal.  Why, then, you might ask, is it considered acceptable practice for a 
woman to hear the singing voice of a male? The Rabbis respond here by stating that the 
male is much more susceptible to arousal and, therefore, must be prevented from 
experiencing any temptation.  
 
The current movement in Israel of the Women of the Wall, is also (ironically) called Kol 
Isha. For the last 20 years, groups of women have organized at the Western Wall in 
Jerusalem and have engaged in prayer and song in the general courtyard of the kotel, the 
Wall, outside of the designated women’s section. This has caused an uproar among the 
Orthodox community and has resulted in the issue going to Israeli courts and even the 
Kenesset.  There is still much work to be done here.   
 
As for us, on January 26th, Shir Chadash will indeed celebrate the woman’s voice, not only 
the singing voice but with the many creative voices of women composers.  You will hear, 
first-hand, the contributions of women—women cantors, women song-leaders and women 
composers will all be featured.  And, how appropriate that this will all take place on Friday, 
January 26th, on Shabbat Shira, the Sabbath of Song! We hope to see you there. 
  

L’Shalom,  
Cantor Gail P. Hirschenfang 
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From Strength to Strength 

 

My Dear Friends: 
 
Some of you Nicky and I have known and shared many treasured times 
with for almost a half a generation now. For me, being a member of Shir 
Chadash has been one of the signal experiences of my life and certainly 
the most important religious experience. 
 

Today I am very happy to start my tenure as your president, but at the same moment I am 
very sad that I have come to this job because our two immediate past presidents have not 
been able to continue. Both are people of much deeper vision and greater abilities than I 
have. 
In order to carry forth their visions and, of course, those of our wonderful Rabbi and 
Cantor, I will need an enormous amount of help and involvement from everyone of you, 
the Congregation. 
 
The lights of Chanukah have burned, extending their light into the dark of winter. Now 
the days lengthen and our thoughts begin the slow, at first, voyage towards spring with 
Purim to make us laugh and then Passover to consecrate freedom. 
 
As we move towards that great cycle, as a congregation we have a lot to do and truly to 
really enjoy and make ourselves a part of this we have to all work together. 
 
I cannot promise to make each and every one of you happy, but I promise to listen to each 
and every one of you. I will make myself available any way I can. 

                                                           B’Shalom,  
Lindsey Turner 

845-462-2858 

         A Message from President Lindsey Turner 

A message from the Board of Trustees 
 

Much thanks to everyone who has already responded to our year end appeal. 

 

This year we'll have much to plan and much to strive for, your gifts and your ideas will 

help us move ahead. 

 

Adding your name to the list of donors before December 31st by clicking on the link 

below, will assure our success. 

 

Thank you 

www.shir-chadash.org 

mailto:www.shir-chadash.org
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A Message from Sue Marcoe 
Education Enrichment Coordinator 

 

 
EXCITING THINGS HAPPENING IN RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

 
I hope that everyone had a good Chanukah and wishing everyone a happy secular new 
year! 
 
January finds us still in the second trimester of our curriculum, Students in our Aleph 
and Bet classes will continue studying and having fun with Bible Stories, using role 
playing, crafts, storytelling, and other creative ideas to find meaning in each of these 
stories. 
 
We are also very excited to announce that we now have a Tots class (k-1st grade) under 
the tutelage of Leah Polish!  These students are learning about the symbols and 
meanings of the Jewish holidays, using crafts and stories.  If you know of any children 
who could benefit from the program, please let their parents know that whether or not 
members of Shir Chadash, for this year only, there is no charge for this program, 
although a donation would be appreciated to cover the cost of materials. 
 
And our fourth graders are excited that they will now be able to join Jr. Choir. Come to 
services to hear them sing. 
 
Also, watch for a special Tzedakah program coming soon.  As our youngsters go through 
their daily activities, learning from books, reading and writing, sharing family meals, 
and playing outside with athletic equipment or inside with crafts, we hope that they will 
stop and think about others who don’t have the same opportunities.  There are families 
with children here in the Poughkeepsie area who do not have food, school supplies, nor 
even warm clothes for the winter.  Our Social Action committee has been working on 
helping these families, and we will be doing so soon in our Religious School. 
 
Please do remember that on Sharing Shabbats, teaching time is very limited.  Please, 
please bring your children early for Bagel Time (8:45 before class in the new building). 
School needs to begin promptly at 9 a.m. upstairs in the old building and no food is 
allowed in the classrooms.  Students can finish their breakfast or get a nosh at Kiddush 
at 10:30am before services. Also, please do join us after class for Sharing Shabbat 
services. What is important to you becomes important to your children. 
 

B’Shalom  
Sue Marcoe 

sfmarcoe@gmail.com; 
(home) 845-723-4045 
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Chanukah at the Vatican 

 

Rabbi Polish lit the first candle of 
Chanukah 2017 at the Vatican. Here is a bit 
about the event, taken from a blog by Rabbi 
David Sandmel of the ADL. He calls it a 
Chanukah Miracle - we'll hear more about it 
at the next clergy-led service. 

 
On the first night of Chanukah, Mr. Oren David, 
Ambassador of Israel to the Holy See hosted a 
festive reception in the library of the Vatican’s 
Commission for Religious Relations with the 

Jews.  The reception was not only in honor of Chanukah, but also to acknowledge the visit 
to the Vatican by a delegation from the International Jewish Committee on Interreligious 
Consultations (IJCIC). Ambassador David welcomed all the guests. Cardinal Kurt Koch, 
president of the Commission, said a few words and lit the shamash (the “servant” candle 
used to light other candles). Rabbi Daniel Polish, chair of IJCIC, briefly explained the 
holiday and lit the first candle, and Rabbi David Rosen of Israel, a past chair of IJCIC, a 
veteran of interreligious relations and a well-known figure in Rome, led the 
blessings. Among the guests were other Vatican officials from the Congregation for 
Promoting Christian Unity and the Secretariat of State, as well as scholars from the 
Cardinal Bea Center for Jewish Studies and the Biblicum. Also in attendance were the 
president of the Jewish community of Rome and the charge d’affaires of the American 
Embassy to the Holy See. 

 

Happy 
Thanksgiving  
from Italy!! 
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Saturday, February 3, 2018 at 11:30am 

845-380-2200 veggierob@yahoo.com 

mailto:veggierob@yahoo.com
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A Smile for Shir Chadash 
 
 
You can help Shir Chadash when you're shopping on 
amazon.com?  Join the Amazon Smile program - 
Amazon donates 0.5% of the price of your eligible 
purchases to the charitable organization of your 
choice when you shop at smile.amazon. 
 
So start by going to smile.amazon.com and when prompted, type in Shir 
Chadash as the worthy cause you'd like to support.  Then choose the one in 
LaGrange NY because that's us! 

IN SUPPORT OF SHIR CHADASH 
 
Donations to Shir Chadash are a wonderful way to honor the memory of a loved one, honor a friend or 
celebrate a simcha while supporting the Congregation.  We have the “General Fund”, the “Building Fund”, 
the “Clergy’s Discretionary Fund”, the Adult B’nai Mitzvah Scholarship Fund, the Morse and Social Action 
Projects and the Sy Hirschenfang Scholar-in-Residence Fund. We will accept donations to any of our funds. 
The General Fund always needs your help to fund all our wonderful programs.  Please send your donations 
to our Treasurer:  Stacie Wogalter, 37 Patricia Drive, Pleasant Valley, New York 12569 or on our website; 
www.shir-chadash.org.  The donation tab is on the home page and please remember to complete the message 
box.  
 
Jane Moore in appreciation of my friends at Shir Chadash 
Susan and Allen Fink in honor of Sara and Michael Rothman  
Jinny and Robert Goff in memory of her father, Benjamin Yaver 
Lisa and Marc Kerchman  in support of the Morse School Food Pantry 
Walking Friends of Sue Marcoe in memory of her mother, Jeanette Hoffman  

 
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001bK0T_f3ERPN3KokVzULAdURd2dhUAjNninOZ7VeN7AF8XM-tNN0xd4bEmQozLhiIiIXS5a_MAAriI5s9ogX8oHO8l3WkskCmkAd_WAjIYurP4R3d4K7TxW1ecy6gYNthZ-fmFKFOXxYNuqpOU_pCwA==&c=qnimHJlGwxqjzOgGjDnvnpA4AZ1znv-l170DSuiy9JGbuHDeP4-fkQ==&ch=4ipL-OXSx1ef6
mailto:www.shir-chadash.com
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Oneg and Bagel Break Hosts 

Friday, January 5 Katherine and David Karten  
Saturday, January 6 Bill Anshen 
Friday, January 12 Sandy and Jeff Lash 
Friday, January 19 TBA 
Saturday, January 20 Waste not; want not;  
    the freezer is full 
Friday, January 26 TBA  

 

Oneg Coordinators: Gloria Goverman 
gbwknits@yahoo.com 

845-232-1029 
Suzanne Neil 

suzanneneil@mac.com  
845-559-3123 

Sharing Shabbat Bagel Organizers : 
 Sara Rothman 223-5925 

Heidi Krueger 
845-677-4711 

heidijoykrue@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

January Yahrzeits* 

*To update your Yahrzeit list, please complete the on-line form on our website www.shir-chadash.org 

January Torah Readings 
 
January 5 and 6 Shemot  
Exodus 1:1—6:1  
D’var Torah Robert Goff 
 
January 12 and 13 Ve’eyra 
Exodus 6:2-9:35 
 
 
 

January 19 and 20 Bo  
Exodus 10:1—13:16  
D’var Torah Lindsey Turner 
 
January 26 and 27 Beshallach 
Exodus 13:17-17:16 

Friday, January 5, 2018 Benjamin Gottesman Grandfather Lois Lang 
Friday, January 5, 2018 Benjamin Yaver Father Jinny Goff 
Friday, January 5, 2018 Martin Roth Father Rochelle Bellach 
Friday, January 5, 2018 Gertrude Sonnenstein Mother Diane Light-Spiro 
Friday, January 5, 2018 Marcia Been Sister Edward Ginsberg 
Friday, January 12, 2018 Ruby Sonnenstien Step dad Diane Light-Spiro 
Friday, January 12, 2018 Lorraine Postal Mother Roberta Weiner 
Friday, January 12, 2018 Seymour Postal Father Roberta Weiner 
Friday, January 12, 2018 Clara Jaitin Grandmother Gail Jaitin 
Friday, January 12, 2018 James Thrasher Father Jim Thrasher 
Friday, January 12, 2018 Elaine Mae Rosenberg Mother Wendy Bill 
Friday, January 12, 2018 Betty Gottesman Aunt Lois Lang 
Friday, January 12, 2018 Myron Wassell Father Emily Kuriloff 
Friday, January 19, 2018 Bernard Hoffman Uncle Sue Marcoe 
Friday, January 19, 2018 Jean Weiss Jaitin Mother Gail Jaitin 
Friday, January 19, 2018 Selma Feit Mother Victor Feit 
Friday, January 19, 2018 Wendy Rada Sister Susan Feit 
Friday, January 26, 2018 Richard M. Freeman Father Jane Moore Freeman 

mailto:heidijoykrue@gmail.com
mailto:www.shir-chadash.com
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brings you “a new song” 

 

Calendar 5778 (2017-2018) 
 

Kabbalat Shabbat Services start Friday evening September 8th at 7:30pm 
Family Services begin at 6:30pm 

Sharing Shabbat starts Saturday morning, September 9th at 9:00am 
 

 All are welcome! 
SATURDAY MORNING SHARING SHABBAT 9:00 AM 

 

  September 9 and 23               January 6 and 20 

  October 7 and 21                                                February 3 and 10 
  November 4 and 18                                March 3 and 17 
  December 2 and 9                                 April 7 and 21 
         May 5 and 19 
 

 
Saturday, September 16th  Selichot Joint Celebration at Temple Beth-El 8:00pm 

Wednesday, September 20th Erev Rosh Hashanah 8:00pm 

Thursday, September 21st Rosh Hashanah 10:00am 
Family Rosh Hashanah Celebration Service 3:00pm 

Friday, September 29th Kol Nidre 8:00pm 

Saturday, September 30th Yom Kippur 10:00am 
Torah Study and Discussion 12:30pm 
Yom Kippur Family Service 2:00pm 

Yom Kippur Afternoon/Yizkor/Concluding Services from 3:00pm to BreakFast 

Sunday, October 1st Sukkah Building and Family Pot Luck Dinner 3:00pm 

Friday, October 6th Sukkot Family Shabbat 6:30pm 

Friday, October 13th  Simchat Torah Family Shabbat 6:30pm 
Sunday, November 19th Interfaith Thanksgiving Service 5:00pm  

Friday, December 15th “Light Up the Night” Family Chanukah Service 6:30pm 
Saturday, February 3rd Tu B’Shevat Seder 11:30am 

Friday, March 2nd Purim Celebration 6:30pm  
Friday, March 30th No Services—First Seder 

Friday, April 13th  Yom HaShoah Shabbat 7:30pm 
Friday, April 20th Yom Haastmaut Shabbat 7:30pm 

Saturday, May 19 Tikkun Leyl Shavuot—Time TBA 
Friday, June 1st Honoring Our Teachers at 7:30pm 

Friday, June 15th Board Installation at 7:30pm 
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Win/Win With Groceries UPDATE! 
Join us in an easy fund-raising effort that will fit right into your 
weekly grocery trip.  Just buy grocery GIFT CARDS from Shir 
Chadash.  This is how it works: Buy gift cards in $25 increments 
from Shir Chadash.  Choose Tops, Hannafords, ShopRite, Adams 
Fairacre Farms or Stop & Shop. You can also purchase a gift card 
to support our programs to feed the hungry.  When Shir Chadash 
has accumulated $1,000 per store, you get your cards. A 
percentage of the money you spend comes back to Shir Chadash. 

Use PayPal to place your order – you can 
use a credit card even if you don’t have a 
PayPal account.  
Www.shir-chadash.org 

 
Turn around time depends on you...the 

quicker I have complete orders, the quicker the cards come in.  
And you do not have to be a member of Shir Chadash to 

participate.  Call or email 
me with any questions.  
Please order your cards 
now……..  

Wendy Bill;  
227-7236 

bills1989@msn.com 

Shir 
Chadash 
Gift Card 
Purchase 

Board of Trustees 
2017-2018 

 
President   Lindsey Turner  
Vice President   Gloria Goverman 
Secretary    Wendy Bill 
Treasurer   Stacie Wogalter 
Immediate Past Presidents   Victor Feit/Jane Freeman Moore/
    Bill Anshen 
Trustee   Steve Moskowitz 
Trustee   Lori Dritz 
Trustee   Adam Belok   

 

Clergy 
Rabbi Daniel Polish 

Cantor Gail Hirschenfang 
Rabbi Emeritus Leonard A. Schoolman 

Weather Cancellations Visit 

WWW.CANCELLATIONS.COM and  

WHUD RADIO 100.7. Friday evening 

SERVICES WOULD BE CANCELLED BY 

5:00pm Sharing Shabbat 

WOULD BE CANCELLED BY 

7:00am 

 

http://www.shir-chadasah.org
mailto:bills1989@msn.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=PcwqqlpaCvZGyM&tbnid=ITYKg834LFvLFM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hostmerchantservices.com%2Fgift-cards-loyalty%2Fleverage-gift-cards-to-grow-your-business%2F&ei=rz7lUt
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 
 

Kabbalat 
Shabbat  
7:30pm 

6 

 

Sharing 
Shabbat 
9:00am 

7 8 
 

Board 
Meeting 
7:00pm 
FPUPC 

9 10 11 12 
 

Kabbalat 
Shabbat  
7:30pm 

13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 
 

Kabbalat 
Shabbat  
7:30pm 

20 
 

Sharing 
Shabbat 
9:00am 

21 22 23 24 25 26 
 

Kabbalat 
Shabbat 

Shira  
7:30pm 

27 

28 29 30 31 1 2 

Kabbalat 
Shabbat  
7:30pm 

3 

Sharing 
Shabbat 
9:00am 

Tu B’Shevat 
Seder Lunch 

11:30am 


